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August 22, 2024 

 

Gerard Valazquez, III, President/CEO 

Cumberland County Improvement Authority 

745 Lebanon Road 

Millville, New Jersey 08332 

 

Dear Mr. Valazquez: 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management, Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing is in receipt of a proposed amendment to 

the Cumberland County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan) dated August 19, 2024. This amendment 

to the Cumberland County Plan proposes plan inclusion of updated facility hours of operation and 

Block and Lot numbers for South State Inc. into the County Plan. The facility is located on Block 1, 

Lots 18, 20, 21.03, 28, and 30, 202 Reeves Road in the Township of Fairfield. The operating hours for 

receiving, storing, and transferring materials are 7:00 AM -7:00 PM, Monday through Friday and 7:00 

AM-12:00 PM on Saturday. Hours of operation for processing materials are 24 hours per day, Monday 

through Saturday. In addition, the amendment proposes the removal of the previously approved 

accepted materials petroleum contaminated soil and materials for wood recycling (trees, tree parts, 

branches, clean non-painted and non-treated wood). The approved tonnage accepted per day will 

remain the same at 3750 tons for the accepted materials of concrete, asphalt, brick, and block. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of updated operating hours and Black and Lot 

details as well as the removal of previously accepted materials in the Cumberland County Solid Waste 

Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan 

amendments are hereby approved as an Administrative Action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6:11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief 

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 

http://www.nj.gov/dep



